
PIERCE COUNTY ATV/UTV MINUTES 

SABE’S LOFT  

FEBRUARY 18TH, 2025 

6:00 P.M. 

Members Present :  Dan & Denise Hager, Vonnie Blodgett, Roger and Delores Fritz, Terry 
Johnson Jack and Mary O’Neil, Kevin and Diane Johnson, John and Jean Marko, Carrie 
Falkofske and Mike Wylam, Gary Huppert, Brad and Leann Gutting, Mark Books and Joanie 
Churchill, Butch Kinneman, Gary D. Huppert, Brian Kemmerer, Mark Kinneman, R.B., Brian 
Stein, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Joe and Sue Strong. 

Meeting called order by Jack O’Neil 6:00 P.M. Motion to approve the minutes by Dwight 
Smith and Terry Johnson.  

Secretary report read by Denise Hager from October’s meeting. Motion to approve the 
minutes by Dwight Smith and Terry Johnson.  

Treasurer’s Report read by Tina Huppert and motion to approve the report by Mary O’Neil 
and Jean Marko.  

Old Business: 

 Update by Gary Huppert on the WI DNR safety course in Pierce County. We made a motion 
to pay 10.00 per student attending the course and the ones that pass the course will 
receive a certificate for $50.00 for a helmet at one of the three locations that accept the 
certificate. Motion was made by Dwight Smith and 2nd by Mark Kinneman.  

There was a safety course in December in Prescott that was done as a trial and eight 
students attended and received certificates. Gary Huppert paid for the course and was 
reimbursed. Motion was made to pay Gary by Butch Kinneman and Vonnie Blodgett. 
Another course was done in Elmwood by Chris Thibado  

and they had 10 students and they all received certificates and they will send us the 
expenses to be paid. We will continue to support the courses at this time.  

Lee Wright will be attending the March meeting to update us on the details of the courses, 
dates, and times that will take place in May at the Rod & Gun Club and expecting 25 
students.  

New Business: 

Memorial gift for Larry Johnson in honor of his dedication to the PCAA. We will provide 
flowers for the private graveside service. We also discussed a bench and or signage on a 
specific trail. Further discussion at the March meeting.  



 

WATVA convention in May 2025 was mentioned if somebody would like to attend this year.  

The Wisconsin ATV / UTV Association's (WATVA) 2025 Annual Convention, 

the Let's Ride Expo, will be held May 2–4, 2025 at the Sunnyview Expo Center 

in Oshkosh, Wisconsin. The expo will celebrate off-road and on-road 

motorized recreation.  

Meeting Adjourned by Dan Hager and Gary Huppert @ 6:35 P.M.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


